
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
To:  Coastside County Water District Board of Directors 
 
From:   James Derbin, Superintendent of Operations 
 
Agenda: May 10, 2022 
 
Date: May 4, 2022 
 
Subject: Nunes Water Treatment Plant Upgrades Project Update #9 
 
 
Informational Item 
 
The Nunes Water Treatment Plant Upgrade Project official contractual start date 
was August 16, 2021.  This monthly project update is #9 of several updates staff 
plans to present to the Board on progress of this important project.  
 
Unfortunately supply chain issues on the valves needed for this project are likely 
going to require Ranger to pause for ~3-4 months until the valves arrive.  This is 
will likely add ~3-4 months to the schedule.  Ranger has worked diligently on the 
many supply chain issues and is attempting to get the sedimentation online and 
tested before this pause in work. 
 
Freyer and Loretta, Inc., the Construction Management firm on this project has 
put together a brief summary of progress to date.  See Attachment A. 
 



Attachment A
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